TONGARIRO SCHOOL NEWSLETTER





The principal
Tongariro School
Waipapa Road
Turangi
Phone 07 3868684
Fax 07 3866230
administration@tongariro.school.nz

11th March 2024

Pānui to whānau

Tēnā koutou e te whānau

This pānui is to share information with our school community about some changes and innovations in our school this term and next.

By agreement with the current principal, from Monday 11th March, 2024 I will be the acting principal until the end of the term. As you are probably already aware, I will take on the role Principal of Tongariro School from the beginning of term 2.

We have a Limited Statutory Manager who will be working with the leadership of the school to review and further develop and support our curriculum and pedagogy review. He will be in school one day a week for the rest of the year.

From the beginning of next term, a monthly update will be sent out to whānau to keep you informed of activities in the school. For the rest of the year there will also be a monthly informal hui where whānau can ask specific questions around curriculum and processes, property development and others. These will take place between 8:30am - 9:00am on a Tuesday. Further information will be sent out in due course. Initially, depending on demand, I may organise more than one so that we can split into junior and senior school in order to allow more time to address any questions there may be that are specific to the two sectors.

Where reasonably possible, I welcome parents to make an appointment about any concerns or questions they may have. This can be done through the front office. I would welcome the opportunity to speak to you.

Our school is a community asset: it exists to serve the needs of the young people in our community and we looking forward to working with you.

Ngā manaakitanga

Sharlyn Holt Acting Principal



The NZEI Te Riu Roa has advised the school that it is holding a Paid Union Meeting for teachers on Wednesday 20th of March.

NZEI is both an industrial and professional organization committed to quality learning outcomes for children.

To enable our teachers to attend the meeting,

we ask that all whānau pick up their children at 12:35 pm on Wednesday the 20th of March.

While our school is obliged to release all of its teaching staff (NZEI members) to attend the PUM we will remain "open" to supervise any children who are unable to be picked up earlier or cannot make their way home at this earlier time. Please let us know if you require your child/children to be supervised.

Thank you in advance for your support.

Ngā mihi

Sharlyn Holt Acting Principal

KIWI SANCTUARY VIST IN TAUPO FOR YEAR 5 - 6













BASKETBALL TEAMS

KIA ORA WHANAU

STUDENTS HERE AT TONGARIRO SCHOOL HAVE SHOWN THEIR INTEREST IN PLAYING IN THE TAUPO BASKETBALL COMPETITION.

IF YOUR CHILD BRINGS HOME A LETTER STATING THAT THEY HAVE PUT THEIR NAME DOWN PLEASE READ, SIGN, AND GET THEM TO RETURN IT TO ME AT THE GYM.

THIS COMPETITION STARTS WEEK 2 OF TERM 2
THESE ARE THE GRADES THAT WE WILL ENTER:

YEARS 7-8: INTERMEDIATE GRADE ON MONDAYS 3.30 - 7PM (WE CAN SET A LATER ROUND FOR YOU),
FEES ARE \$75 PER PLAYER.

YEARS 9-10: JUNIOR COLLEGE GRADE ON TUESDAYS 6 TO 8 PM FEES ARE \$80 PER PLAYER.

YEARS 11-13: MEN'S B GRADE ON WEDNESDAYS 6-9 PM FEES ARE \$110 PER PLAYER.

FOR THESE TEAMS TO COMPETE IN THIS COMPETITION I WOULD LIKE THE HELP OF PARENTS, ANY FAMILY MEMBER FOR THAT MATTER THAT CAN HELP WITH DRIVING THEIR SON/DAUGHTER'S TEAM OVER. MORE THE MERRIER.

THERE IS A PROCEDURE THAT YOU WILL HAVE TO GO THROUGH TO DRIVE THE VAN(S) UNFORTUNATELY, YOUR CHILD MUST TRAVEL WITH THE TEAM IN THE VAN AND NOT IN PRIVATE CARS AS THEY ARE REPRESENTING TONGARIRO SCHOOL.

IF THAT SOUNDS LIKE YOU, PLEASE GET IN TOUCH WITH ME:
CARLA.JOHNSON[AT]TONGARIRO.SCHOOL.NZ
KNOWING THAT SOME STUDENTS WORK ON CERTAIN DAYS OR HAVE FAMILY
ENGAGEMENTS.

NOT EVERYONE CAN MAKE CERTAIN DAYS.

ALL TEAMS WILL BE TRAINING TOGETHER ON THE FOLLOWING DAYS: WHICH WILL COMMENCE ON WEDNESDAY 6TH OF MARCH.

WEDNESDAY 2.30PM-4.45PM THURSDAY 3.30PM-4.45PM 3.30PM-4.45PM

CARLA JOHNSON - SPORTS COORDINATOR
TONGARIRO SCHOOL
WAIPAPA ROAD
TURANGI

Trades 2024

















"Success achieved through Innovation, Determination and Courage."

"Mā te hiringa, mā te auahatanga, mā te maia ka eke ki te pae o te angitu."

WANT WANT YOU

Relief Teachers

If you are a registered teacher and interested in relief work. We would love to hear from you

please email: administration@tongariro.school.nz





"Success achieved through Innovation, Determination and Courage."

"Mā te hiringa, mā te auahatanga, mā te maia ka eke ki te pae o te angitu."

TEACHER AIDES WANTED

If you have a passion for working with students with a range of needs, we would love to hear from you

Please send your CV to administration@tongariro.school.nz

